Dunlap Music Boosters Meeting

Minutes for April 9, 2013

Attendance: Officers present included: Co-Presidents Sheri Byrne and DeAnna Hutton, Secretary Dianne Gootee, and Treasurer Krista Hoerr. Directors present were: Robin Hunt and Jason Shea. Others in attendance included: Kevin Curtin, Linda Smith, and Brian Jensen.

Call to Order: The regular monthly meeting was called to order by President Sheri Byrne at 7:06 pm in the DHS Choir Room.

Secretary's Report: The minutes of the previous meeting were emailed to all Music Boosters. Sheri asked if there were any questions or concerns, but no discussion was held. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Linda Smith, it was seconded, and passed.

Treasurer's Report: Krista Hoerr presented the latest financial statements:

Beginning Balance	\$ 77,003.71
Deposits	(27,817.67)
Expenses	(8,707.25)
Ending Balance 4/9/13	\$ 40,478.79

Sheri asked if there were any questions or concerns, but no discussion was held. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Brian Jensen, it was seconded, and passed.

Committee Reports:

<u>Fine Arts Night:</u> Annette Begner was not present but said that all desserts and drinks will be provided by volunteers. This position will also be open next year. Sheri said that there would be a poster at Fine Arts Night listing all open positions for next year. Ms. Reece asked the administration to provide a person to take admission donations for the event as Krista Hoerr has done it in the past and would not be in attendance this year. Again, we stressed that this is not a Music Boosters event.

Directors' Reports:

Ms. Reece (Choir): A detailed report was emailed out.

<u>Jason Shea (Band):</u> Art in the Park is May 10 at the Peoria Courthouse downtown. Next year's show has been determined and it is a baseball theme based on the "Casey at the Bat" poem. Someone has written the music for us and we will hire out a voice to do the voice-overs for the

show. There are four sections of the poem and there will be saxophone and trumpet solos. We will be building props for the outfield wall and will also be using a tarp. There will be one fewer shows due to Homecoming being later in the season (first Saturday of October). There are six competitions planned.

Mrs. Robin Hunt (Theatre): This summer DHS will be hosting two theatre camps: one for 3-5 grades and one for 6-8 grades. It will be held the week of June 17-21 with a Friday night performance. High school students will be helping. Show dates are set for next year and are on the school calendar on-line. The fall play is the second weekend (Thurs and Fri) and the musical will be held January 17-19, 2014. The contest play is March 22. Sectionals went well for the contest play although we did not advance. It was a big learning experience and a big thanks to all the supportive parents!! The kids really wanted to participate in "Group Interpretation" so we might do this next year. Six lights are here and were purchased for \$2,600 but would have cost \$3,000, so we got a really good deal. Thanks to the Music Boosters for supporting this project.

Old Business/New Business:

Tonya Lang organized and took all band uniforms to the dry cleaners to be cleaned over the summer. Thanks to her and Dianne Gootee for helping.

Sheri will contact Nick and Willy's for a restaurant fundraiser. Linda Smith will contact Chick-Fil-A to see if they will do a fundraiser. Other possibilities include: Old Chicago, Culver's, Double A's, and Avanti's.

Also, go to Shop and Save(the old Cub Foods by Target) on Saturday, April 13 to purchase groceries. Students will be there bagging groceries for tips for a Colorado trip fundraiser.

Music Boosters' Future Meetings are as follows: May 7th in the Town Hall

Sheri has reserved all future meetings next year to be held in the town hall.

President Sheri Byrne adjourned the meeting at 7:29 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Dianne Gootee